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Nurinder Shergill Group Manager for post 16 will be leaving WCF in April. Nurinder has worked for 
Worcestershire since 2017 and we respect her personal and professional decision to extend her 
experience further in other areas. As an interim arrangement we will be offering our existing SEND 
Team Managers the opportunity to act up pending permanent appointment to this post. At WCF we 
believe in supporting internal development where this is possible and we know an internal acting 
position will bring valuable experience of the history of SEND, the improvement journey to date into 
the new management team.  
 
We will be recruiting permanently to both Group Manager positions as both are permanent posts 
re-created in the new All Age Disability structure.  
 
Tina Partridge Group Manager for SEND Support Services has worked with WCF since 2020, having 
transferred in from the previous Babcock commissioned service. Since transfer SEND support 
services have developed and increased the Educational Psychology team and have very successful 
teams for sensory impairment, autism and learning support. Tina has made a decision to pursue her 
leadership career in an education setting, and we respect this decision although we are 
disappointed in the timing as she will leave WCF in April. We are looking at interim cover 
arrangements currently. This post is also a re-confirmed post in the new All Age Disability Service 
and we will act to recruit to the post permanently as soon as possible.  
 
We have a highly experienced and well established group of Team Managers who work with our 
case work team and support staff around this. Nationally there is an acknowledged shortage of 
SEND Case Workers. As part of our SEND development in 2019 – 2020 we increased our case 
worker capacity from 6FTE to 17FTE. In summer 2021 we experienced the departure of some 
caseworkers, but I am pleased to report these have all been permanently recruited to and are in 
post. We currently have 2 permanent vacancies that are being recruited to and in addition we 
currently have 3 agency staff in post with additional business support to implement our recovery 
work on our back log of updates to EHCP’s as a result of reviews.  
 
Tina Russell as Director of Children’s Services with the new management team will be overseeing 
and ensuring the delivery of focus and pace of the SEND accelerated action plan and the safe 
transition of the All Age Disability Service.  
 
My own post will become Director of Education, Early Years : inclusion, improvement and planning 
and I will lead on the Integrated Care Services (ICS) development alongside health partners. I will 
continue to work closely with Tina, Stephen and the newly appointed AAD Director as part of the 
WCF Executive Leadership Team. My role with schools and education settings will of course play a 
huge part in the progress against our accelerated action plan, particularly on inclusion and work 
with Health partners on ICS. 
  
I hope this provides assurance that we whilst we have some staffing changes, we think this model 
will provide us with the very best organisational structure on which to achieve against our actions 
plans and business plans in WCF. We will be posting this letter on the Local Offer also and sharing 
with our other partners. 
 
  



Page 3 of 3 
 
 

Yours sin


